Glendale & Big Sky Colony Schools

December Board Report
Submitted by: Rebecca Rappold, Principal

Colony Schoolc 2022 Chrictmas Program

Thursday, December 15th
Glendale School 12:30-1:30
Big Sky School 2:00-3:00

Please join our staff,
students, and families
to celebrate the
Christmas season with
a play, music, and

refreshments!
Student Attendance
Big Sky School Glendale School
August: 99.58% August: 100%
September: 98.72% September: 95.17%
October: 98.62% October: 96.30%
November: 95.75% November: 94.74%

Staff Attendance:
August- 100%
September- 90%
October- 95%
November- 95%

Strengths:
The strength of the Colony Schools is in the cooperative working relationships among

the school teachers and the Colony German teachers. Each school team has worked to build
open, consistent communication to ensure the success of each student & family.



There are no concerns at this time, but we hope to see you at the Glendale & Big Sky

Concerns/Needs:

Christmas programs on December 15th!

School Calendar for the Month

|
BIG SKY & GLENDALE December 2022
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday  Thursday Friday Saturday
1 2 3
Big Sky Lil.:nary 9:00-11:00
4 5 6 7 8 9 10
GNP Visit #4
Big Sky 10:00-11:00
Glendale 1:00-2:00
11 12 13 14 15 16 17
Counseling Christmas Programs Colony Schools
Big Sky 9:00-11:00 Glendale @ 12:30 Pizza Party & Gifts
Glendale 12:30-2:30 Big Sky @ 2:00 Early Qut @ 2:30
18 19 20 21 22 23 24
Christmas Break-BPS No School
25 26 27 28 29 30 31
Chri Day

Christmas Break-BPS No School

Important Reminders

Greetings from Glendale,

Parent teacher conferences were a great success with a 100% parent turnout. The writing
assessments have been scored and returned. | am very pleased with the students' results. We have
some wonderful writers. Ms.Skunkcap had her monthly library visit. Students exchanged their library
books and she read the class a story. The GNP rangers had their monthly visit also. The lesson focused
on trees and the effects that forest fires have on them. The school nurses had their annual visit and did
student screenings. For Native American month the class read various Native American stories. They
also enjoyed a treat of fry bread and peppermint tea. For our art project the students created a class star
quilt. We are continuing to practice for our annual Christmas program. It is scheduled for December 15th

GLENDALE COLONY SCHOOL
Submitted by: Cindy Show

@ 12:30. We hope you can attend.

Best wishes and Happy Holidays,

Cindy Show
Glendale teacher




Blo Sky COoLONY SCHOOL
Submitted by: Ellen Christoferson & Jackie Racine

Happy Holidays. We had a 95% attendance for the month of November. We were able
to visit with one or both parents of all our families. We had a “turkey in disguise” contest for the
students this month. The students took a paper turkey home and used common objects to
decorate their turkey. The students really enjoyed showing their individual creativity. We have
been reading about “pioneer times”. We decided to make our own butter. Cream and milk were
generously donated by the colony and each student took a turn “churning” our mixture into
butter. We had a waffle feast to get a taste of our homemade butter and to celebrate
Thanksgiving.

Respectfully submitted,

Mrs. Christoferson
Ms. Racine



